
ETTON PARISH COUNCIL 
 

Chair: John Holmes,  
Whitehouse Barn, Main Street, Etton  
East Riding of Yorkshire HU17 7PG 

Telephone: 01430 810797    
 Email: holmesja@btinternet.com 

Clerk: Alan Bravey, 
3 Ruskin Way, Brough, 

East Riding of Yorkshire HU15 1GW 
Telephone: 01482 662292 

Email: ettonpc@outlook.com 
 

7th January 2016 
To: All Members of the Parish Council      
 
Dear Councillor, 
 
I hereby give you notice that a meeting of Etton Parish Council will take place on TUESDAY, 12TH JANUARY 
2016 at 7.30 p.m. in the Village Hall, Main Street, Etton. The Agenda for the Parish Council meeting is as set out 
below. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
 

 
 
Clerk to the Parish Council 

A G E N D A 
 
Public Participation -  To receive any questions / issues from the public 
 
1. To receive any apologies for absence. 
 
2. To record declarations of pecuniary and non-pecuniary interests by any member of the Council in respect of 

the agenda items below.  
   
3. To receive and sign the Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting, held on 10 November 2015, as a true and 

correct record. 
 
4. To appoint a Parish Councillor by co-option. 
 
5. To receive an update on the following matters arising from the previous meeting 

i. Painting Lamp posts 
ii. Award for All Grant Application 
iii. Pothole, 128 Main Street, Etton 
iv. Road Slow Sign, Gardham Road 
v. Transport Survey Update 

 
6. To discuss any issues relating to East Riding of Yorkshire Council. 
 
7. To receive the following correspondence: 

• Humberside Police, Community Policing Review 
• British Red Cross, Thank you letter for recent donation 
• Flood Advisory Service, Notification of a Flood Advisory Roadshow, Tesco Car Park, Beverley, 14-15 

January. 
• Mrs Brown, Flood Issues  
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• East Riding of Yorkshire Council  
o Request for suggestions for Scrutiny Panel Review items 
o Request for comments on winter services policy 
o Informal consultation on Public Space Protection Orders 
o Request to promote Connect to Support website 
o December Parish News 
o Information on Neighbourhood Planning Guidance and Funding 
o Request for Chairman’s Awards nominees 
 

8.  Planning Matters (to include any matters received by the date of the meeting) 
a) To consider applications for planning permission upon which the Parish Council has been consulted 

(including any received by the date of the meeting) 
• Revised information for:  External and internal alterations with erection of single and two storey 

extension to side and construction of dormer windows to front following demolition of existing 
garage/store (AMENDED PLANS) at 94 Main Street, Etton, East Riding Of Yorkshire, HU17 7PQ 
for Mr Patrick Granger - Application type: Full Planning Permission 

b) To note any comments submitted following consultation with Parish Councillors on applications received 
since the last meeting which required a response prior to this meeting  
• Planning Consultation for 15/03493/OUT Land South East And West Of 104 Main Street Etton East 

Riding Of Yorkshire   
• Tree Felling in Etton Conservation Area: Beech; fell due to excessive fungal decay in trunk, 

Softwood; Fell due to low amenity value, Cherry; Fell due to poor amenity value and inhibiting 
neighbouring cherry, unknown tree; Fell no amenity value. 

c) To note decisions of the Planning Authority 
• Tree Felling in Etton Conservation Area: Beech; fell due to excessive fungal decay in trunk, 

Softwood; Fell due to low amenity value, Cherry; Fell due to poor amenity value and inhibiting 
neighbouring cherry, unknown tree; Fell no amenity value. - No objection. 

 
10. To consider replacing the Church Walk gate and gate posts. 
 
11. To consider producing a “Welcome to Etton” Booklet 
 
12. To agree the budget and precept for 2016/17.  
 
13. To discuss potential uses of Parish Council projector. 
 
14. To consider creating a Personnel Committee. 
 
15. To approve the schedule of accounts for payment. 
                  
16. To receive agenda items for the next Parish Council Meeting on the 8 March 2016. 
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ETTON PARISH COUNCIL 
 

10 November 2015 
 
 
PRESENT: Councillors Holmes (Chair), Bell, Armstrong, Boyd, Eggleston, Sleight, Widd and 
Yeo. 
 
Apologies:  Councillor Pearson-Moore and Councillor Pollard 
 
Clerk:  Alan Bravey. 
 
The meeting was held at the Village Hall, Etton. 
 
 
82/15 COMMUNITY LED PLANNING – Peter Hirschfield from the Humber and Wolds 
Rural Community Council (HWRCC) gave a presentation on the benefits of holding a 
community review consultation event and developing a community led plan.  The process could 
strengthen the relationship between the Parish Council and the community as well as providing 
a road map for future Parish Council activities.  HWRCC offered to conduct the consultation on 
behalf of the Council at a cost, which could probably be met through a National Lottery Grant.  
The Parish Council discussed the difficulties in successful engaging with residents of the Parish 
and potential ways of overcoming the problem. 
 
  Resolved – (a) that the Clerk would submit a grant request to the National Lottery to 
fund this project. 
 
83/15 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST – There were no declarations made. 
 
84/15 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Resolved – That minute 71/15 should be 
amended to show that Councillor Boyd had agreed to approach St Mary’s Church and not 
Councillor Eggleston and that the minutes of the meeting held on the 8 September should then 
be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman. 
 
85/15 UPDATE ON MATTERS ARISING FROM THE PREVIOUS MEETING – The Clerk 
reported that East Riding of Yorkshire Council had agreed to carry out a traffic speed survey in 
January.  The new lamp post had been repainted but East Riding of Yorkshire Council had not 
yet commented on the request to revert to the original gloss green.  Councillor Boyd reported 
that St Mary’s Church had indicated that they may be willing to contribute to the replacement 
gate and gate post.  Councillor Holmes reported that he had received an updated quote for 
additional work at the Church.  The cost of the work was noted and Parish Council discussed 
whether the gate and post could be removed instead of reinstating.   
 
  Resolved - (a) that Parish Councillors would inspect the gates and posts at Church 
Walk prior to the next meeting so that a decision on replacement could be taken.   
  
86/15  EAST RIDING OF YORKSHIRE COUNCIL ISSUES – Resolved – That East Riding 
of Yorkshire Council should be requested to paint a further set of slow signs on the first bend 
coming out of Etton after the turn off for Dalton.   
 
87/15 LETTER OF RESIGNATION - Councillor Holmes advised the meeting that 
Councillor Pearson-Moore had tendered her resignation from the Parish Council. 
 
  Resolved – (a) That the resignation should be accepted and that Councillor 
Pearson-Moore should be thanked for her hard work and contribution to the Parish Council (b) 
that a notice advising residents of the resignation should be displayed.  
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88/15  CORRESPONDENCE– Resolved – (a) that the following correspondence should be 
received by the Council: 
 

• H Lount & Sons - Expressing disappointment at refusal of planning application, 
Woodhouse Farm. 

• British Red Cross - Fundraising request to support new Fire and Emergency 
Response Support Vehicle 

• East Riding of Yorkshire Council  
o Confirmation that two new SLOW signs will be painted on Gardham Road by 

October. 
o Invitation to Budget Consultation Event, Thursday 26 November, East Riding 

Leisure Beverley 
o Notice that 24 waste recycling banks across the East Riding of Yorkshire to 

be removed as no longer cost effective.  
o Remittance Advice April - June Recycling Credit - £25.39 
o Notice that paper copies of planning applications will no longer be distributed 

from June 2016.  
o October Edition of Parish News 
o Advising of grant of up to £5,000 to help create / develop youth provision in 

our community. 
o Providing festive lighting licence forms 
o Invite to Public Transport Champion awareness sessions 
o Notifying of up to £1000 grant for community projects from ESH trust  
o Offering land on 104 Main Street as gift to Parish Council 
o 6 month anti-social behaviour statistics.  
o Issue of projectors to support future planning consultations 

 
(b) that a donation of £25 should be made to the British Red Cross to help provide welfare 
support vehicles for those involved in a house fire. 
 
89/15 PLANNING MATTERS 
 

a)  Applications for comment – 15/03413/PLF - External and internal alterations 
with erection of single and two storey extension to side and construction of 
dormer windows to front following demolition of existing garage/store, 94 Main 
Street Etton East Riding Of Yorkshire HU17 7PQ.  Resolved – That the Parish 
Council should object to the application on the grounds that the extension was 
not in keeping with other properties in the conservation area and because the 
application was an over development of the site. 

 
b)  Applications on which comments submitted since the previous meeting –   

Resolved - to note that i) no objection had been made to the application to fell a 
Lawson cypress due to disease at 80 Main Street Etton East Riding Of 
Yorkshire HU17 7PQ ii) no objection had been made to application 
15/02776/PLF, Erection of first floor extension to side, alterations to existing 
garage to create additional living accommodation and alterations to existing 
windows, doors and dormer windows to rear at Chapel House 77 Main Street 
Etton East Riding Of Yorkshire HU17 7PG, subject to the Highways Officer 
being satisfied about the subsequent parking issues. 

 
c) To note decisions of the Planning Authority - Resolved - to note that i) the 

Planning Authority had raised no objection to Fell Lawson cypress due to 
disease at 80 Main Street Etton East Riding Of Yorkshire HU17 7PQ ii) the 
Planning Authority had approved application 15/02560/PL, Construction of 
boundary gate, Old School House, 2 Main Street, Etton 

 
90/15 PUBLIC TRANSPORT CONSULTATION - Councillor Holmes reported that East 
Riding of Yorkshire Council was carrying out a review of how public transport was provided in 
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the area and had asked Parish Councils to help identify local transport needs.  The outcome of 
consultation was considered to be vital to influence current and future public transport provision.  
The meeting discussed an example survey that could be conducted in the village.  
 
  Resolved - that Parish Councillors would each take responsibility for surveying or 
distributing the questionnaire to allocated areas of the Parish. 

 
91/15 CHRISTMAS LIGHTING - Councillor Holmes advised the Parish Council that the 
Christmas lights had been donated to the Light Dragoon, who had agreed to display on a 
Christmas tree to be planted in the garden area in the car park.  It was noted that Councillor 
Sleight had agreed to help erect the tree. 
 
92/15 MONTH 6 BUDGET MONITORING AND ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT - The Clerk 
presented the six monthly budget monitoring statement.   
 
  Resolved – That the budget monitoring statement should be received and the 
following accounts approved for payment: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
93/15 FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS – None received. 
 
  
 
Signed: _________________________ 
 
 
 
Dated: _________________________ 

Etton Village Hall (Room Hire)  
 £11.00 

ND Jennings (Install defibrillator) 
 £168.00 

ERYC (Street Lighting SLA) 
 £1,397.63 

Alan Bravey (Salary November and December) 
 £99 

Post Office (PAYE November and December) 
 £66 

Laxton Parish Council ( SLCC Subscription 50% 
Contribution) £38.50 

Royal British Legion ( Purchase / Donation to Memorial 
Wreath) £25.00 

British Red Cross (Donation to Welfare Vehicle) £25.00 
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Etton Parish Council Correspondence Record  

10 December to 8 January 2015 

The Clerk will circulate correspondence when considered appropriate.  If Councillors would like to see a copy of correspondence that has not 
be circulated, please notify the Clerk on ettonpc@outlook.com or 07887 533057. 

Ref Date 
Received 

 

Attached? 
 

From 
 

Purpose of Correspondence 
 

Additional Information 
 

Proposed 
for PC 

Agenda? 
 

67 10 
November 

N ERYC Request for suggestions for Scrutiny Panel 
Review items. 

This year, topics they have looked at 
include school buildings and school 

funding, potholes, controlled parking 
zones, special expenses, Council 

assets, local drug trends, maternity 
services, cancer services, road safety 

and sheltered housing.  Cannot 
include planning application matters. 

Yes 

68 18 
November 

N Mrs Brown Copy of her objection to Planning Application 
on 94 Main Street sent to ERYC 

 No 

69 18 
November 

N ERYC The Council is carrying out its 3-yearly review 
of winter services policy, and the winter 

services team is asking for your comments 
about : 

· the service in general 
· potential service improvements to what they 

already do 
· views on how third parties can help when the 

weather becomes particularly bad. 

 Yes 
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70 20 
November 

N ERYC Informal Consultation - transfer of Dog Control 
Orders to Public Space Protection Orders 

For Etton, this applies to all publicly 
accessible places 

Yes 

71 23 
November 

N ERYC Planning Consultation for 15/03493/OUT Land 
South East And West Of 104 Main Street Etton 
East Riding Of Yorkshire   

Revised planning application.  
Council’s response agreed by email / 
letter. 

Yes 

72 27 
November  

N ERYC - Adult 
Services 

Connect to Support is a website for adults in 
the East Riding who need support to live 
independently. 
 
https://www.connecttosupport.org/s4s/Wher
eILive/Council?pageId=362#gsc.tab=0 
 
ERYC asking for support in promoting the 
website. 

 Yes 

73 2 December  N ERYC - 
Development 
Control 

Proposal: ETTON CONSERVATION AREA: 
Beech; fell due to excessive fungal decay in 
trunk, Softwood; Fell due to low amenity 
value, Cherry; Fell due to poor amenity value 
and inhibiting neighbouring cherry, unknown 
tree; Fell no amenity value. 

 

Council’s response agreed by email / 
letter. 

Yes 

74 4 December Y ERYC Parish News - Review of winter services policy 
- Consultation about care charges 
- Chairman's Awards 2016 
- Christmas markets 
- Grants, including Connecting 
Communities and the Tesco Local 
Community Scheme 

Yes 

https://www.connecttosupport.org/s4s/WhereILive/Council?pageId=362%23gsc.tab=0
https://www.connecttosupport.org/s4s/WhereILive/Council?pageId=362%23gsc.tab=0


75 5 December Y Mrs Brown  Village Flood Risk  Yes 

76 5 December Y Humberside 
Police 

Letter outlining changes to Community 
Policing 

 Yes 

77 Various N Chairman of 
ERYC, 

Ward 
Councillors 

Christmas Cards  No 

78 10 December Y ERYC Neighbourhood Planning was introduced to 
enable Town and Parish Councils to have a 
greater involvement in planning for new 
development in their local area through the 
preparation of Neighbourhood Plans and 
Orders.  Neighbourhood Plans and Orders are 
prepared by Town and Parish Councils with 
support from East Riding of Yorkshire Council.   

 East Riding of Yorkshire Council has recently 
published a series of new topic notes to 
provide further guidance for Town and Parish 
Councils on Neighbourhood Planning. These 
notes are available to view on the East Riding 
website  

(http://www.eastriding.gov.uk/neighbourhoo
d-planning/) 

The Department for Communities and 
Local Government (DCLG) has 
committed to making £22.5 million 
available between 2015 and 2018 to 
support Neighbourhood Planning. 
Town and Parish Councils preparing a 
Neighbourhood Plan or Order are able 
to apply for a grant of up to £8,000. 
An expression of interest form is 
available and can be used to establish 
what type of support you could be 
eligible for 
(http://mycommunity.org.uk/program
me/neighbourhood-
planning/?_a=funding). 

Yes 

http://mycommunity.org.uk/programme/neighbourhood-planning/?_a=funding
http://mycommunity.org.uk/programme/neighbourhood-planning/?_a=funding
http://mycommunity.org.uk/programme/neighbourhood-planning/?_a=funding


79 14 December Y ERYC Revised information for:  External and internal 
alterations with erection of single and two 
storey extension to side and construction of 
dormer windows to front following demolition 
of existing garage/store (AMENDED PLANS) at 
94 Main Street, Etton, East Riding Of 
Yorkshire, HU17 7PQ for Mr Patrick Granger - 
Application type: Full Planning Permission 

Request sent to ERYC to reply 
following 12 January Parish Council 
meeting 

Yes 

80 15 December N British Red 
Cross 

Heartfelt thanks to all at Etton Parish Council 
for the generous contribution which is a boost 
to ongoing fund raising efforts for this appeal. 

 Yes 

81 15 December N ERYC Request for nominations to ERYC Chairman’s 
Awards 

Five award categories - Built Heritage 
Award, Business Award, Community 
Award, Environment Award, Sport 
Award 

Yes 

82 22 December N ERYC - 
Highways 

Following an inspection, Highways consider 
that an additional Slow sign on Gardham Road 
not warranted because not a major bend with 
properties nearby. 

 Yes 

83 23 December N The Flood 
Advisory 
Service 

Notification of a Flood Advisory Roadshow, 
Tesco Car Park, Beverley, 14-15 January. 

 Yes 

 



 
 

 

 
 

Keeping you up-to-date with news about your area 

EAST RIDING

Neighbourhood planning
 

East Riding of Yorkshire 
Council has recently 
published a series of new 
topic notes that provide 
further guidance on 
neighbourhood planning.  
 
The notes include a step by-
step guide to preparing Plans 
and Orders, guidance on 
community consultation and 
engagement and information 
on the grant funding available 
to town and parish councils. 
 
There is more information 
on the East Riding website at 
eastriding.gov.uk/ 
neighbourhood-planning 
 
If you would like more 
information on neighbour-
hood planning, or would like 
to discuss neighbourhood 
planning in your area, 
contact the forward planning 
team at forward.planning 
@eastriding.gov.uk or call 
(01482) 391738. 
 
Tesco local community 
scheme 
 

Very few bids have been 
received from this area for 
this scheme which can pay 
for projects to improve local 
green spaces.  Projects will 
include building new pocket 
parks, sports facilities, 
woodland walks and 
community gardens.  The 
nomination form is at 
groundwork.org.uk/sites/ 
tescocommunityscheme 

Issue 91 : December 2015

 
 

Review of winter services policy 
 

Information about this 3-yearly review, due to be reported in July 2016, has 
recently been sent to clerks of town and parish councils to ask for comments.  East 
Riding of Yorkshire Council allocates the highways it treats into one of three 
network types : precautionary, secondary and most heavily-used footways. 
 

The network is defined using approved criteria and no major changes are 
anticipated, so the winter services team is not looking to make additions.  They are 
asking for comments about the service in general, potential service improvements 
and views on how third parties can help if the weather becomes particularly bad.  
 

You can find details of how the winter services team deliver winter services on the 
website at eastriding.gov.uk/winter - click on the link for ‘Road and footpath salting’ 
to see the treated network. 
 

You can send any comments to Lester Burton at lester.burton@eastriding.gov.uk 
by Friday, 18 December.  You can also post them to Lester Burton, East Riding of 
Yorkshire Council, Beverley Depot, Annie Reed Road, Beverley HU17 0LF 
 

Christmas bin collections 
 

Collection dates across the East Riding for green, blue and brown bins will change 
over the Christmas period between Friday, 25 December and Sunday, 17 January.  
Collection dates will return to normal on Monday, 18 January. 
 

Revised collection dates are available at bins.eastriding.gov.uk.  New bin collection 
calendars will be posted soon, showing the revised dates and all dates up to 
Saturday, 24 December 2016.  You can also sign up to the council’s free text 
reminder service – information is on the calendar and on the website. 
 

Household waste and recycling sites will be open from 10am to 5pm, but will close 
at 4pm on Christmas Eve and New Year’s Eve.  They will be closed on Christmas 
Day, Boxing Day and New Year’s Day. 
 

Real Christmas trees can be recycled in the brown bin - remove all lights and 
decorations.  Food waste including cooked and uncooked food, carcases, bones, 
fruit and vegetable peelings should also go into kitchen caddies and the brown bin. 
Cards, wrapping paper and cardboard boxes can be put in the blue bin.   
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Chairman’s Awards 2016 
 

Town and parish councils are being encouraged to make nominations for the 2016 
East Riding of Yorkshire Council’s Chairman’s Awards.  The annual awards, 
presented at a ceremony at The Spa Bridlington in May, are given to individuals, 
businesses and projects that have helped improve the East Riding in the past year. 
 
Everyone is encouraged to nominate deserving people, organisations or projects 
and to also tell family, friends and neighbours about the awards. 
 
The awards are in five categories: 
• community – recognises groups and individuals for their contribution to 

improving lives of those living in the East Riding with a non-commercial 
project 

• built heritage – celebrates private homes or business premises that have been 
sympathetically renovated and restored 

• environment – recognises projects that have made an impact in the 
environment 

• business – recognises businesses that have helped the economy flourish 
• sport – celebrates local talent and commitment to sports clubs and activities. 
 
Nominations can be made at eastriding.gov.uk/chairmansawards or emailed to 
chairmans.award@eastriding.gov.uk.  Or call Sarah Asquith, civic officer, on 
(01482) 393260.  The closing date for nominations is Saturday, 31 January. 
 

Consultation about charging for social care  
 

The Care Act 2014, which came into effect on 1 April, requires councils across 
the country to have a new charging policy in place by April 2016.  A series of 
events have been held in the East Riding in November to help residents find out 
more about charges for services.  The final event will be held on Tuesday, 8 
December, 5-8pm at Beverley Memorial Hall. 
 
All East Riding residents, including adults with social care needs and carers, are 
being encouraged to take part in the consultation by completing a questionnaire.  
Copies have already been sent to service users, registered carers, and service 
providers.  The nine-week consultation ends on Monday, 4 January. 
 
You can ask for a hard copy of the questionnaire by calling (01482) 393939, or 
pick one up from your local library.  There is more information and the 
questionnaire at eastriding.gov.uk – click on the link in the ‘Have your say’ banner 
at the top of the page. 

 
 
 
      Would you like 

something scrutinising?  
 
East Riding of Yorkshire 
Council’s overview and 
scrutiny committees want to 
hear from members of the 
public who would like to put 
forward topics to discuss. 
 
There are five overview and 
scrutiny committees.  They 
consider a wide variety of 
topics covered by the 
Council and its partners, 
including Humberside Police, 
Humberside Fire and Rescue 
Service and local NHS. 
 
This year they have looked 
at school buildings, school 
funding, potholes, controlled 
parking zones, special 
expenses, council assets, 
local drug trends, maternity 
services, cancer services, 
road safety and sheltered 
housing. 
 
The committees can produce 
recommendations and 
reports offering advice on 
policies, budgets and service 
delivery.  They focus on 
issues affecting residents and 
visitors to the East Riding 
and can also make 
recommendations to partner 
organisations. 
 
Scrutiny committees are not 
forums for receiving 
complaints and cannot get 
involved in planning 
application issues. 
 
If you would like to put 
forward a suggestion, email 
scrutiny@eastriding.gov.uk 
or telephone (01482) 
393204.  The deadline for 
submitting ideas is Friday, 8 
January. 
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Connecting 
communities grant 
 
This grant is a partnership 
between the council and 
East Riding Clinical 
Commissioning Group.  It is 
open to local organisations, 
and voluntary and 
community groups who 
want to develop community 
based activities for older 
people aged over-50. 
 
The panel will consider 
funding projects and 
activities for older people 
which encourage 
participation, improved 
physical and mental 
wellbeing, reduced isolation 
and loneliness.  
 
To discuss a potential 
project contact Jane 
Collinson at jane.collinson@ 
eastriding.gov.uk or call 
(01482) 392233. 

 
Healthwatch needs you 
 
Healthwatch East Riding of 
Yorkshire is the 
independent consumer 
champion for local health 
and social care, working to 
help local people get the 
best out of their health and 
care services. 
 
It wants to recruit people 
for exciting volunteering 
opportunities such as 
publicity, surveys, youth 
mentoring and visiting 
services to speak to patients 
and service users. 
 
To find out more, call 
(01482) 665684, or email 
enquiries@healthwatcheast 
ridingofyorkshire.co.uk 

 
Christmas bake-off winners 

 
Tasty festive dishes were cooked up by the finalists in this year’s Christmas bake-
off competition.  East Riding residents came up with mouth-watering original 
recipes using Christmas leftovers to highlight how easy it is to save money by 
creating great meals from food some people might throw in the bin. 
 
The six finalists made everything from a seasonal pizza to fruit cakes and flapjacks, 
and cooked their recipes at the Yorkshire Wolds Cookery School at Southburn, 
near Driffield.  The dishes were tasted and judged by Michelin-starred chef James 
Mackenzie of the Pipe and Glass Inn at South Dalton, who was impressed by the 
standard.  You can download the finalists’ recipes by typing “Christmas bake off” 
into the Search box at eastriding.gov.uk 
 
The two winners, who received £100 vouchers for the Pipe and Glass Inn, were: 
• age group 11-16: Jonathan Sreeves, who created a Boxing Day Veggie Tatin 

using leftover cooked root vegetables including potatoes, carrots and parsnips 
and spices on a crispy puff pastry base 

• age group 17 and over: Robert Bell with his recipe of Crispy Christmas balls, 
which used cold mashed potato, cold cheese sauce, and crumbs from stale 
bread mixed with smoked haddock. 

 
Christmas fire safety  

 
Humberside Fire and Rescue Service is urging residents to put fire safety at the top 
of their Christmas lists this year.  While fire safety is important throughout the 
year, the extra distractions of the Christmas season make it especially important 
to be vigilant so that families and loved ones are protected from fire. 
 
Seasonal tips include: 
• don’t overload sockets, and ensure only one plug per socket 
• switch off fairy lights and unplug them before going to bed, or going out 
• check your Christmas tree lights are in good working order before use, and 

conform to the British Standard (BS EN 60598) 
• use residual current devices (RCDs) on outdoor electrical equipment 
• turn off plugs when they are not in use, except those designed to be left on 

like freezers 
• do something good this Christmas by testing the smoke alarms of someone 

you know who may need help such as an older relative or neighbour. 
 
You can watch the short Fire Kills Christmas Tree video at: 
http://youtu.be/hMtjGfr0tYs 
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Christmas markets 

 
East Riding’s markets will be full of festive spirit this Christmas.  Traders in 
Beverley, Bridlington, Driffield, Pocklington and Cottingham will be celebrating the 
holidays by holding special events and decking their stalls to get shoppers in the 
seasonal mood.  Beverley and Bridlington’s markets are held on Wednesdays and 
Saturdays, Pocklington’s on Tuesdays, and Driffield and Cottingham on Thursdays. 
 
At Bridlington, the Coca Cola Truck will visit the market in King Street on 
Saturday, 12 December from noon-8pm to deliver some festive cheer.  Families 
and friends will have the chance to take pictures with the truck as it switches on 
its spectacular lights, experience a snowy winter wonderland setting, and some 
free drinks. 
 
Beverley’s market on Saturday, 12 December will include a best-dressed stall 
competition to pay special tribute to a former stallholder.  Traders are being 
encouraged to give their stalls a festive make-over and the winner will be 
presented with a cup named after Allan Gorbutt, one of the market’s longest-
running stallholders, who died in September.   
 
On Saturday, 19 December a traditional steam organ will be at Beverley market.  
Then on Thursday, 24 December there will be a special Beverley Christmas Eve 
market from 9am-2pm.  This final market of the year will give shoppers a last-
minute chance to buy presents, food and drink. 
 

Here are some other community events in the Christmas season. 

Monday, 7 
December 

 Bridlington Garrison Square: a free-to-use ice rink for those that 
want to skate.  Runs till Sunday, 13 December 

Thursday, 10 
December 

2.30 & 
7.30pm

East Riding 
Theatre, 
Beverley 

Oliver Twist: a dark and truthful portrait of Dickens’ 
novel, packed full of music, singing and dancing.  Runs till 
Saturday, 2 January 

Friday, 
11December 

10am-
5pm 

Beverley Beverley Minster: Christmas tree festival,  Runs till 
Sunday, 13 December 

Sunday 13 
December 

All day Beverley Town centre: Beverley Festival of Christmas. See 
beverleyfestivalofchristmas.co.uk 

Monday, 14 
December 

6pm Barmston Pond in Sands Lane: Christmas tree lights switch-on with
carol singing, visit by Father Christmas, and mince pies 

7pm Bridlington The Spa Bridlington: Lions Christmas Concert

Thursday, 17 
December 

7.30pm Wansford Village Hall: Christmas concert 

Saturday, 19 
December 

7.30pm Beverley St. Mary’s Church: Carols by Candlelight

Monday, 21 
December 

6.30pm Swanland At the pond: Father Christmas boats around the pond.  
Also a roundabout, stands, carols and refreshments  

Prowdes charity 
 
Prowdes Educational 
Foundation’s fund is open to 
boys and young men up to 
the age of 25 living in East 
Yorkshire (and also North 
Yorkshire and Somerset).  
 
One-off grants are given for 
educational purposes in the 
widest sense.  This includes: 
fees, books, uniforms, other 
school clothing, equipment, 
instruments, postgraduates, 
study or travel abroad. The 
average grant is £450. 
 
If you know of any young 
men you think need some 
support, contact Cllr Pat 
Smith, a local trustee, at  
councillor.smith@eastriding.
gov.uk 

 
West Wolds Radio  
 
This local radio station is due 
to start broadcasting on 
103.1 FM and online from 
Sunday, 29 November.  
 
It is keen to book guests for 
the daily output and is 
inviting local groups to make 
contact and book in to enjoy 
some free publicity on 
Britain’s newest radio 
station.  Contact Tony 
Barker at news@westwolds 
radio.co.uk or call (01759) 
291031. 

 
Stay well this winter 
 
Stay well this winter by 
having your flu jab, knowing 
where to get medical 
treatment and keeping 
warm.  You can find out 
more at 
staywellthiswinter.co.uk 
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RE: Planning application 94 Main Street

From: everbrow@uwclub.net

Sent: 05 December 2015 08:16:42 

To: Alan Bravey (ettonpc@outlook.com) 

Cc: John Holmes (holmesja@btinternet.com) 

Thanks Alan and Parish Council for this It is heartening to feel that the Parish Council picked up 
these points even though we were unaware at the time that any application had been put in.

Flooding in the Village

An issue I didn't include in my objection  and one that  does not only apply to this extension but 
is the issue of flooding in the village

Ellerington Lane alongside Bank House Farm becomes a strongly flowing stream in heavy rain 
taking off water from the fields behind.  There is a drain at the end of it into the mains drainage 
system which does not take all the water. Opposite  my drive, 92 Main Street, is a manhole cover 

and water comes up through this in heavy rain. Although, there has been  some amelioration 
since drains were improved, I think there still needs to be vigilance about the risk to properties 

further down Main Street. With this extension at 94, which has significantly larger rapid run-off 
roof area, additional bathrooms/wet room:   the conversion of outbuildings at High Farm for 3? 
dwellings and the planned barn conversion and proposal in for another house at Beech Lodge 

there is potentially a significant increase on water moving through drains and increased flooding 
risk I understand  that drainage from the new development in Bradley's yard was supposed to 
improve upon Bradley's drainage. I am not sure how given the size of the houses and the 

extensive area of fast run-off roofs it could be that they are already adding to water through the 
drains. However that was at least a brown field site with probably significant water use and run-

off from shed roofs.

Fortunately, the grass field opposite  us, in heavy rain holds an enormous amount of 
water.  Rivulets gradually sink into grass as they run down the slope and small  hollows fill to 

form small pools and puddles.  Such water  seeps gradually over hours or days into the soil and 
sub-soil  It is fortunate that there is this natural water catchment area.  Seeing this area 

throughout rainfall and Ellerington Lane after heavy rain has made me conscious of how 
vulnerable Etton is, because of its position in a valley, to potential flooding from rapid run-off 
and how important the maintenance of any natural catchment on the surrounding slopes is and 

the evaluation of developments in light of potential additional risk.  Here at the west end on 
higher land we are not flooded but for people without knowledge of the village geography it 

would be easy to overlook the impact this area has on the 'downstream' Main Street properties.  

I am happy for my email to be shared with Parish Council.

Eve Brown

----- Original Message -----

From:

"Alan Bravey" <ettonpc@outlook.com>
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To:

"everbrow@uwclub.net" <everbrow@uwclub.net>
Cc:

Sent:

Mon, 23 Nov 2015 10:31:46 +0000
Subject:

RE: Planning application 94 Main Street

Hello Eve,

Sorry for the late reply - thank you very much for sending the info through.  I've sent 

in the Parish Council objections today based on two points 1) The proposed 
development is out of keeping with the conservation area 2) The impact on your 

property.

Cheers

Alan

From: everbrow@uwclub.net
To: ettonpc@outlook.com
Subject: Planning application 94 Main Street

Date: Wed, 18 Nov 2015 13:57:43 +0000

Dear Alan
I am sorry I did not get this to you earlier but somehow I got onto the site that only 
gave a contact form and not an actual email address so I could not attach.

I spoke with John Holmes and he asked me to send directly to you as he is in 
Portugal.  It may be that you have already sent off PC response but I hope this letter 

and especially the attendant map will show that statements made in the application 
give an erroneous impression of the house' with its proposed extension in 
relationship to its size and dominance in the village street scene and of course for us.

these are documents my husband has already sent in but in a separate email I will 
attach the draft I am preparing to annotate the concept drawing as I feel throughout 

the application there is an attempt to portray 94 as a house in its own grounds more 
akin to St Mary's etc rather than the relatively modest bungalow within a row of 
modest houses that happen to have large gardens and are very much part of this 

West End of the village
thanks 

Regards Eve Brown
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Insp Mark Coulthard 
Beverley, Haltemprice and Holderness Community Teams 
Communities Command  
Humberside Police      3rd December 2015 
 
Community policing in your area 

As the Police Inspector for your area I want to take this opportunity to provide you with 
an update about how we are developing and improving our policing services locally. 
Neighbourhood policing remains the cornerstone of how we police in our communities 
and we value greatly the support and relationships we have with local people.  
 
We cannot police in isolation but need the help of the public in order to keep our 
communities safe from harm. 
 
We have looked closely at where our community teams are located to ensure we have 
the correct numbers of people where and when we need them most. As a result, our 
Community Policing Teams now work from 20 locations across the force area, within the 
heart of the communities they serve.  
 
In my area the community policing teams will be located at Beverley, Brough and 
Withernsea, with Hedon being a drop in station. The Community Beat Managers for your 
wards and your Community PCSO’s are listed below:  Please note that my staff may be 
moved around so that we can tackle issues as they arise, so as to provide the best 
possible service to the public.  We also have a dedicated team of Special Constables that 
will provide support for us. 
 
Beverley, Beverley Rural and Cottingham North: Pc Chris Matthews 
Hessle and Cottingham South : Pc Dave Philips 
South Hunsley & Dale, Kirk Ella, Tranby, Willerby & Anlaby:  Pc Matt McGrath 
 
Beverley Rural: PCSO Sarah Freer, PCSO Mike Fowler 
Beverley: PCSO Mike Fowler, PCSO Mike Dale, PCSO Sarah Peasgood, PCSO Andy 
Pudsey, PCSO Mark McClarron, PCSO Janice Wilcox, PCSO Anna Lindley, PCSO Jessica 
Watts 
Cottingham North: PCSO Sandra Coneyworth, PCSO Lee Le Grove 
Hessle & Cottingham South: PCSO Houghton, PCSO Chris Wray, PCSO Austin Petch 
South Hunsley & Dale, Kirk Ella, Tranby, Willerby and Anlaby: PCSO Natalie Bingham, 
PCSO Steve Clayton, PCSO Stephanie Gadsby 
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Mid & South West Holderness: PCSO Darren Bainton, PCSO Stuart Blanchard 
South West Holderness: PCSO Simon Cook, PCSO Hazel Crosse 
South East Holderness: PCSO Phil Wriglesworth, PCSO Lynsay McNeil, PCSO Amy Eades, 
PCSO Roy Fussey, PCSO Jenny Gray. 
 
Community Policing Officers and PCSOs will remain dedicated to your local area, a 
recognizable face, and will now be free from other tasks so they can concentrate on 
tackling local priorities and dealing with local issues.  They will be out and about working 
with local people on the issues that matter to them, supported by our Special 
Constables, who give their time freely. 
 
Our Community Patrol Officers will respond to incidents across the force area, equipped 
with mobile devices so they spend less time returning to police buildings.  
 
This is good news for our communities as it will enable us to have flexibility where we 
need it to respond to emergencies, yet still be able to provide a local service in our 
neighbourhood’s. It will also help us to work better with our partners to identify 
effective solutions to problems. 
 
Public safety remains our absolute priority and these changes will ensure that we are 
able to consistently and effectively identify and resolve local problems, reduce crime 
and anti-social behavior, and improve the safety of our communities.  
 
In order to ensure we have the right number of people in the right places when we need 
them most, we have discussed with officers and staff a new shift pattern. In an attempt 
to take account of individual preferences some people have moved locations so you 
may well see some new faces in your area. I am sure they will get to know you quickly 
and you should have the confidence to contact us and know we will respond to your 
needs.  
 
Community Officers will start their new roles on December 7, 2015 and our new shift 
pattern will start in February next year. If you have any questions about your area, 
please do not hesitate to contact me on mark.coulthard@humberside.pnn.police.uk 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
5715 Inspector Mark Coulthard 
Beverley, Haltemprice and Holderness Community Teams 
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Proposed Etton Parish Council Budget 2016/17

2015/16 2016/17

Expenditure £ £

Clerk's Salary 990 990

Admin/Expenses 200 200

Audit Fees 210 210

Hire of Village Hall 65 160

Subscriptions 56 56

Insurance 250 250

Grants 274.5 274.5

Footway Lighting 1200 1,200.00

Salt Bins 300 300

Pond / War Memorial / Open Spaces 650 1250

Reserves 0 316.5 Aim to gradually increase reserves to 100% of precept 

Elections 500 0

Waste Bins 0 0

Loan Repayment 378 0

Contingency 9.5 0

Total Expenditure 5083 5207

Income

Interest 3 3

Recycling Credits 250 250

Precept 4830 4954 (Precept charge to residents same as 2015/16 because of increased tax base)

Total Income 5083 5207



 

January 2016 

Schedule of Accounts for Payment 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Item Description  Total (£) 
 

NET (£) VAT (£) 

East Riding of 
Yorkshire Council 
 

Newsletter 
Printing 39.71 39.71   

Alan Bravey 
 Salary January 49.30 49.30   

Post Office 
 PAYE 33.20 33.20   

Alan Bravey 
 Salary February 49.70 49.70   

Post Office 
 Paye 32.80 32.80   

 
TOTAL  

204.71 204.71 
 

- 
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